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Opinions expressed in this newsletter do not necessarily reflect the views of the Society or its Committee

     DATES TO NOTE IN YOUR DIARY 2010 
JANUARY 

12  Tues 2-4.30   Life class with tutor Mike Bragg 

18  Mon 7.30    Richard Price   “capturing the light” 

31 Sat 10-4    Workshop with Richard Price 

                            “capturing the light” 

FEBUARY 

 9    Tues 2-4.30    Alan Langford  painting horses and ponies. 

 15    Mon 7.30       Stephen Foster  “semi-abstract in a naive style” 

 27   Sat 10-4      Workshop with Stephen Foster 

                              “ semi-abstract in a naive style”  

MARCH 

9    Tues  2.-4.30    Felicity House  “ different drawing techniques” 

15 Mon 7.30        Peter Gilbert   “contemporary landscape” 

27   Sat 10-4           Mike Bragg a whole day life painting 

Presidents Comments 
  

 

Another great year for Ringwood Art Society!  The highlight of which must surely be the hugely success-

ful summer exhibition in the middle of a recession!   It says a lot for the standard of work exhibited - well 

done everyone.    It was lovely too to be able to help such a worthwhile charity as Naomi House, a hospice 

for terminally ill children.   

  
The AGM is now behind us and by the time you read this so will the Christmas Party!  We can then enjoy 

the festivities of Christmas and start to look forward to next year's programme.  Margaret Plant, our pro-

gramme secretary, has lots of treats in store for us including some new ideas for the Tuesday afternoon 

painting afternoons. 

  
Thank you to everyone who is taking the newsletter off the website in colour and remember to check on 

the programme card when the newsletters are due out. 

  
I would like to take this opportunity to give heartfelt thanks to the whole of the committee for all the hard 

work they put into the successful running of the Society.  It is greatly appreciated and the success of the 

club, our exhibitions and our improving art work all show that they have got it right.  Well done and Thank 

you to each and every one of you. 

  
And finally I would like to wish you all a wonderful Christmas and a very healthy New Year with lots of 

happy painting to look forward to! 

  
Pam Mason-Smith     

Tel 01425 473949      E-mail:  pam.masonsmith@btinternet.com 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

AND 

A HAPPY NEW YEAR 

FROM YOUR  

COMMITTEE. 

mailto:pam.masonsmith@btinternet.com


Chairman’s Report. November 2009 
  
 

  
As usual, we have seen wide variety in all our demonstrations, both in terms of subject and medium.  Our guest artists have dis-

played their working methods in watercolour, acrylic, oil, pastel and mixed media, for still life, landscape and portrait.  In addi-

tion we have had a lecture from Barry Herbert on Expressionism, a masterly demonstration of mouth painting from disabled 

artist Rob Trent, and a critique session from John Butterworth.  More recently we were entertained and inspired by Tom Coates 

when he painted a portrait in oils using one of our members as a model.  Margaret Plant will endeavour to persuade Tom to do a 

workshop for us but even if he agrees it will not be before 2011! 
  
The workshops and painting afternoons have proved very popular giving us new perspectives and inspiration in our painting.  

The tutors have been challenging as well as flexible in allowing us to paint in our preferred medium.  The workshops are usu-

ally held on a Saturday, but please note that the first one in 2010 is on a Sunday.  This is not an error on your programme and 

we have printed it in bold to draw your attention to it. 
  
Location Days this year were not blessed with the best of weather and were literally washed out!   Next year we have chosen 

locations where there will be a sheltered base as an alternative!   So we keep our fingers crossed for the sunshine. 
  
Once again we participated in the exhibition at Salisbury Hospital early in the New Year, and this was well supported and very 

popular with the public.  Our own Summer Annual Exhibition was opened by Professor Aziz, President of the board of Trustees 

of Naomi House, and ex presenter of Southern news!  We were delighted to adopt Naomi House as our charity for the exhibi-

tion and due to everyone’s generosity were able to present them with a donation.  Despite the economic downturn, sales were up 

for the exhibition and we had better results than ever.  At an artistic level it was also a great success as shown by all the compli-

ments received from the visiting public.  All our thanks are due to Ann Squire who works so hard and efficiently to organise our 

exhibitions and to the many helpers who are involved with the handing in and out, hanging, putting up signs, making labels and 

so much more. 
  
We had a coach trip to Art in Action, near Oxford, during July and a great time was had by all who attended. 
  
Finally we are always interested to hear of members successes outside this club, however humble they might seem and whether 

they are for advanced work or for beginners progress.   Please let us know as we would like to include your news in the newslet-

ter to encourage us all. 
  
I wish you all a happy year’s painting in 2010. 
  

John Gerwat 

JACKSONS ART. 

  Information for members, this month at Jacksons  

     they have brushes at half price. 

 

You can order on line at jacksonsart.co.uk 

 

SALISBURY EXHIBITION 

Please would you remember to make a bubble wrap sleeve for each painting entered into 
Salisbury Exhibition. The painting must slide out easily and not be tied in any way. At-
tach a label to the front with your name on.  Also please remember not to enter boxed 
canvases unless they are framed, as they are difficult to transport along side so many 

framed paintings. 



 

 Members news 

Margaret Plant 

Congratulations to Margaret Plant, whose painting was selected to be 
hung in the Lymington Palette Club’s exhibition in the Southampton City 
Art Gallery.  The painting, (which was given a “good” crit by John Butter-
worth at last June’s Ringwood meeting) was also first to sell at the pre-
view.  The exhibition goes on to January. ( N.B. also on at the gallery is 

the BP Portrait award exhibition  - well worth seeing. )     

 

Ann Squires 

Highlights I was delighted earlier this year to have been awarded Amateur 
Wildlife Artist Of The Year by the editor of Wildscape magazine, for a paint-
ing of an Iguana. Later with the same painting I learned I had become a fi-
nalist in the David Shepherd Wildlife Artist of the year and it was selected 
to hang at the Mall galleries in London. I was then thrilled to learn that my 
painting of a meercat was also short listed for the BBC Wildlife Artist Of 

The Year.  

  In Addition I am always looking for new challenges and in October I at-
tended Penny Wiltons workshop on Towards Abstraction. We had such a 
great time. Although at the beginning  I was very dubious as to how my 
painting was ever going to work. I had taken a photo of Durdle Door think-
ing my picture would end up looking a bit like Durdle Door, but in an ab-
stract way. Nothing could have been further from the truth. After drawing, 
blocking, cutting, drawing again, painting, sticking, painting again, it 
looked nothing like Durdle Door, but a selection of shapes and col-
ours, which I thought quite pleasing to the eye.  The day was inspirational 
and it has made me think about how I might be able to incorporate some 
abstract within my own work. I am sure everyone enjoyed their day with 
Penny and I would encouraged you all to have a go at something outside 
your comfort zone next year.  And lastly I would like to say a big thank you 

to Lesley Huggins for all her help and support throughout the day.  

  



PROGRAMME FOR  2010  January to March  
 

To book these activities please call  Margaret Plant on 02380558698    
 

 

JANUARY 

January 12th.  Mike Bragg will tutor the Tuesday painting afternoon; the subject matter will be portrait 

instead of life. (the cost will be £6.  Please book a place with Margaret Plant  

 

January 18th. Our speaker/demonstrator this month will be Bournemouth artist Richard Price whose 

wonderful paintings are becoming much admired for, amongst other things, the amazing way he catches 

the light. 

 

January 31st  (N.b. Sunday)   Richard Price will be giving the workshop (any subject matter or media) 

but with the same emphasis as his demonstration i.e. “Capturing the light”.  Cost £22. 

 

FEBRUARY. 

February 9th. The subject for the Tuesday painting afternoon will be horses or ponies, tutored by well 
known equestrian artist Alan Langford. It will be suitable for all media and levels, please book with Mar-

garet. 

 

February 15th  Our Monday meeting sees the very welcome return of Stephen Foster.  This time he 

will demonstrate his considerable versatility by showing two very distinct painting styles from the same 

source material; his familiar semi-abstract as a finished piece, and for his demo the same scene will be 

interpreted in a “naïve” primitive style. 

 

February 27th  The same theme is the subject for the workshop by Stephen Foster.  Members can 

chose either style to work in (acrylic is best but other fast media are possible).  Cost £22.  Please book 
early for this course. 

 

MARCH 

March 9th  Felicity House will tutor the Tuesday afternoon session.  She will teach and demonstrate 
different drawing techniques and styles, using unusual implements like lollypop sticks etc. (very appro-

priate for April’s painting afternoon).  Cost £6, - please book your place with Margaret. 

 

March 15th  Brilliant forest artist Peter Gilbert will be coming along to give a talk/demo about his life 

and work and to demonstrate his approach to contemporary landscape. (follow up workshop in June) 

 

March 27th  A whole day workshop of life drawing and painting tutored by Mike Bragg; book early for 

this course, cost £22. 

 

For all Workshops and Tuesday afternoon sessions  

please book a place with Margaret Plant on 02380558698  
 

Programme Times 
Monthly Meetings..........7.30pmð 3rd Monday in month. 

Painting Afternoons.......2.00pmð 4.30pm  Ann Rose Hall 

Workshops....................10.00amð4.00pm  Ann Rose Hallðbring packed lunch 
 

Cost for painting afternoon   £6 Members and £9 Non members Cost for workshops   £22  



Ringwood Art Society 
 
 

41st ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

 

AGM TREASURERS REPORT 

 
                           The following is a copy of the audited accounts as accepted by the AGM 

 

 

Income                     £                                                   Expenditure                          £ 

Subscriptions              1842.00                                     Hall Rental                               824.40 

Visitors                         135.00                                      Post/Print/Stationary                340.37 

Raffle                            541.50                                      Post                                          188.56 

Workshop/Studio        1690.00                                      Lecture (Gen)                         1290.10 

Refreshments                122.61                                       Refreshments                             38.28 

Christmas Party            864.00                                       Christmas Party                      1080.18 

Exhibitions                  6371.71                                       Exhibitions                             5739.27 

Donations/Hire                79.00                                       Donations                                  70.00 

Life Class                      290.00                                       Sundries                                      54.80 

Trips                              790.00                                       Refunds                                      59.00 

Interest                           118.62                                       Model                                      150.00 

Website                           57.44                                        Website                                    215.11 

                                                                                          Trip                                        710.00 

 

TOTAL                      12901.88                                       TOTAL                                12017.27 

 

Excess income over expenditure   £884.61 

 

RECONCILIATION 

 

Balance at start of year                                4201.50 

Uncashed cheques 2007-2008                          0.00 

                                                                      ——— 

                                                                      4201.50 

Excess income for year                                  884.61 

                                                                                                      5086.11 

 

Deposit account 30.9.09                                3696.00 

Current account after                                      1390.11 

uncashed cheques of £24.75- 

30.9.09  

 

Balance in  banks                                                                        5086.11 

 

As it can be seen, we had an excess income over expenditure of £884.61 

This is the first time in three years we have been in this position. As a result of this healthy situation there 

is no need to alter the subscription for next year. 

 

Lionel Foreman. 

 

 

 

 



NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION 
 

Thank you to all those members who have opted to download the newsletter from the websiteð
we have saved a lot of money in printing costs and postage, which can be used to provide other 

facilities in the Society. 

Please remember however that this is entirely voluntary and when you renew your subscription 
you will again be asked whether you want a printed copy of the newsletter available to be picked 
up at club night or posted, or alternatively whether you would be happy to print it off the website 

 

CALL FOR NEW COMMITTEE MEMBERS  
 

Itôs that time of year when we are all thinking of new activitiesð why not consider coming onto the com-
mittee! 

No experience necessary and we really are a friendly bunch so donôt worry about being thrown into the 
deep end.  We meet at Greyfriars each month on the Monday before club night from 1.30-3.30. 

 

 

 

 

An AO Drawing Board for sale in excellent condition with a sturdy white lightweight 

tubular stand allowing flat storage when not in use. 

It would make a great display/layout space as well as for creating artwork. 

Please call 01425 652912    

Mrs Burton, Fordingbridge 

£35 with delivery 

£30 if buyer collects.  

 

  

 

Exhibitions on in our area 

The Peacock Gallery at Upton House, 21st November until the new year    

(www.peacockgallery.org.uk 

 

Reopen Poole 2009, 7 November-19th December 2009 at the Lighthouse Poole Centre 

for Arts Kingland Road,Poole.BH15 1UG 

 


